
 
 

CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH HAZARD ASSESSMENT 

 
SAFE DRINKING WATER AND TOXIC ENFORCEMENT ACT OF 1986 

PROPOSITION 65 
 

TITLE 27, CALIFORNIA CODE OF REGULATIONS 
 
 

NOTICE OF EXTENSION OF THE PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD FOR THE  
 

PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO TITLE 27 CCR § 25601, 25602, 25603, 25607.2 AND               
NEW SECTIONS 25607.50, 25607.51, 25607.52, AND 25607.53 –  

CLEAR AND REASONABLE WARNINGS,  
SAFE HARBOR METHODS AND CONTENT     

 
 

December 19, 2023 
 

CRNR Publication Date: October 27, 2023 
Public Hearing: December 13, 2023 

Deadline for Public Comments: December 20, 2023 
Extended Deadline for Public Comments: January 3, 2024 

 
A Notice of Proposed Rulemaking to amend Title 27, California Code of Regulations, 
Sections 25601, 25602, 25603, and 25607.2 and adopt new Sections 25607.50, 
25607.51, 25607.52, and 25607.53 was published in the California Regulatory Notice 
Register on October 27, 2023. The proposal intends to make the Proposition 65 short-
form warning more informative to consumers, clarify existing safe harbor warning 
requirements for products sold on the internet and in catalogs, add signal word options 
for food warnings, clarify that short-form warnings may be used to provide safe harbor 
warnings for food products, and provide new tailored safe harbor warnings for 
passenger or off-highway motor vehicle parts and recreational marine vessel parts. 
 
The notice initiated a public comment period that was scheduled to close on December 
20, 2023. Several stakeholders requested OEHHA extend the public comment period. 
OEHHA hereby extends the public comment period to Wednesday, January 3, 
2024. OEHHA strongly recommends that comments be submitted electronically, rather 
than in paper form, through our website at https://oehha.ca.gov/comments. Comments 
submitted in paper form can be mailed, faxed, or delivered in person to the address 
below:  
 
Electronic Submission (preferred): 

Through OEHHA website at: https://oehha.ca.gov/comments 
 
Mailed Submission: 

https://oehha.ca.gov/comments


 
 

Monet Vela 
Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment 
P. O. Box 4010 
Sacramento, California 95812-4010 

 
In-person delivery submission: 

Attention: Monet Vela 
Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment 
1001 I Street, 23rd Floor 
Sacramento, California 95814 

 
OEHHA encourages electronic submission of comments in a format compliant 
with Section 508 of the federal Rehabilitation Act, Web Content Accessibility Guidelines 
2.03 and California Government Code sections 7405 and 11135, so that they can be 
read using screen reader technology and those with visual impairments are able to 
listen to them. 
 
OEHHA is subject to the California Public Records Act and other laws that require the 
release of certain information upon request. If you provide comments, please be aware 
that your name, address, and e-mail may be available to third parties. 
 
Inquiries concerning the action described in this notice may be directed to Monet 
Vela, in writing at the address given above, by email at  
monet.vela@oehha.ca.gov, or by telephone at: 916-323-2517. 
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